Beaver Dam Unified School District 
Board of Education Minutes

Operations Committee Meeting
October 18, 2021

A meeting of the Operations Committee of the Board of Education was held on the above date at the Educational Service Center at 6:00 p.m. Board/Committee members present: Marge Jorgensen, Gary Spielman, and Joanne Tyjeski.

Ms. Malkovich, Director of Business Services, provided an update on the 2021-2022 budget.  She reviewed the timeline and shared enrollment data, including open enrollment and private school voucher program information.  Enrollment over all is down from last year.  She reported that equalized property value increased and equalization aid will increase.  She reviewed tax levy information and said the mill rate is projected to decrease from last year.  The Annual Budget Hearing is scheduled for October 25 and the budget will be presented for adoption at the regular board meeting on October 25.    

Ms. Malkovich provided an update on Elementary and Secondary School Emergency Relief (ESSER) funding.  She explained that federal funding was appropriated for education through three separate programs and gave an overview of allowable activities that can use ESSER funds.  She reviewed the amount of funds the district received and how they have and will be used.  She reported that the 2021-23 state biennial budget provides no increase in revenue limit or per pupil aid and that districts should prepare to use federal ESSER funding to offset increased expenses if necessary. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. Woreck, District Facility and Safety Officer, explained that the ESC North needs a new exterior envelope system.  The ESC South will be razed in June 2022 and remaining staff will move to the ESC North building.  He shared that the options are steel siding, aluminum siding, EFIS, and tuck point and reviewed the cost and longevity for each option. 

Due to board workshops in November and December, the next committee meeting is scheduled for January 24, 2022, at 5:30 pm.

